Vienna Eagles Athletic Booster Club

August 5, 2009

Meeting Minutes

The Vienna Eagles Athletic Booster Club meeting was held on Wednesday, August 5, 2009, in the Maries R-1 Community Room.  The meeting was presided by President Vicki Bade and Susan Brunnert, Treasurer.  A total of 7 additional members were in attendance to include Robin Kleffner, Paula Schwartze, Lisa Garro, Cindy Engelbrecht, Wilma Rowden, Lisa Jones and coaching staff Mick Byrd.

Vicki Bade officially opened the meeting by thanking members for their attendance.

SECRETARY’S REPORT

A motion was made by Lisa Jones to accept the minutes from the May meeting, seconded by Paula Schwartze.  Motion passed.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Susan Brunnert distributed copies of the past and current fiscal year’s account activity report, as well as the annual report for 2008-09.   At present, the Club has a total of $5,573.92 in their combined accounts, with $992.08 in the checking account and $5,581.84 in the MMDA.  During the final month of fiscal year 08/09, a total of $2,310.97 was spent and $180.59 was deposited.  Since then, $28.00 was expended to pay for post office box fees.  There are approximately $820 pending in unpaid commitments to include purchase of a chair rack and updating the gymnasium banners.   These reports were approved as submitted.

A review of the annual report revealed a beginning balance of $11,420.54.  Income of $5,626.55 was earned, and expenses totaling $10,445.17 were incurred throughout the year, leaving a year-end balance of $6,601.92.  The report was approved as submitted by the Club.

MEETING NIGHT

Vicki Bade indicated that Wednesday nights have presented a problem for some individuals to attend the VEABC meetings, and asked if there was an interest in moving the meeting to another evening.  Discussion followed.  After looking at several options, it was agreed that it would probably be best to keep the meetings on Wednesday night  due to athletic events that are scheduled on all other weekday nights throughout the year.  Motion to keep the meetings scheduled for 6:00 p.m. on the first Wednesday night of the month was made by Paula Schwartze and seconded by Cindy Engelbrecht.  This motion was unanimously approved.

A discussion then followed on whether text alert messages could be used as a reminder for VEABC meetings, events and cancellations.


ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade will follow up with Kevin Schwartze about this matter.

CHAIR RACK

Ms. Bade asked if anyone had any information about the progress made on manufacture of the chair rack for the gymnasium.  Carol Falter was not present, so no report was available.

ACTION ITEM:  Coach Byrd stated he would contact Mr. Stockstill to obtain an update.   This agenda item will be tabled until the next meeting.

CLAWS ON THE ROAD

Vicki Bade advised that this project is still pending completion, and is dependent upon good weather and the completion of the work on the drainage problem.  All materials have been purchased and are available, and we are just waiting for good weather.   It is hoped this can be accomplished before school starts.


ACTION ITEM:  Continue to track this item until good weather arrives.

SOFTBALL FIELD FLAG POLE

Lisa Jones reported that the flag pole is ready to be erected at the softball field at the park and an area between center field and the horse arena has been prepared.   It is anticipated this should be completed within the next few weeks, according to the City Clerk.  Susan Brunnert has the flag donated by Senator Barnitz’s Office.

BANNERS

The softball and generic school banners have both been received.  Coach Byrd stated he plans to display his during upcoming girl’s softball events.

ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade will contact Coach Murray and remind him to use the generic banner during upcoming baseball games and the tournament.

GVC BANNERS
The GVC banners have not yet been removed from the gymnasium and sent to Key Sport for updating.  

ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade will ensure the banners are removed and sent to Key Sport for updating.

STEAK NIGHT

The VEABC will be hosting a Steak Night for Saturday, October 24, 2009.   Vicki Bade suggested we break down the work into sections and have assigned individuals handle each of those sections.  Robin Kleffner had a suggested list of workers needed to man each area.  Lisa Jones said a work list had been prepared and may be workable with minor modifications. 

ACTION ITEM:  Everyone is to think about areas where they would like to work that evening for discussion at the next meeting.

DISCOUNT CARDS

Susan Brunnert stated it may be time to again begin contacting vendors about discount card participation.  Cindy Engelbrecht shared a copy of a card she had received from another school that had a key ring attachment.  Lisa Jones stated some schools are now printing their school’s basketball schedule on the front of the cards.

ACTION ITEM:  Susan Brunnert will contact Melinda Nelson to see if she would head this project again this year.

SOFTBALL AND BASEBALL TOURNAMENTS

Mr. Byrd reminded everyone that the Vienna Classic Baseball Tournament is scheduled

for September 19th, the girl’s Vienna Invitational Softball Tournament is set for 

September 26th, and the district tournament will be held on October 8th, 9th and 10th, with 

possible state sectionals on October 14th.  General discussion about concession sales 

for these events was discussed, along with discussion about sale of t-shirts.  While the ‘

VEABC hosts the invitational and classic tournaments, they opted to let the Junior Class 

bid on the concessions for those events due to the lack of summer sales for that class.  

It was also agreed that tournament t-shirts will not be sold due to the close proximity to 

other softball events where district t-shirts will be sold.


ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade and Coach Byrd will talk with the Junior Class to ensure concessions are covered for VEABC sponsored events.  

WAL-MART GRANTS

Susan Brunnert announced that Wal-Mart has approved a $1,000 grant for the VEABC’s request to make upgrades to the Maries R-1 gymnasium.  Additional grant funds may be awarded at a later date.  Club members present were very excited about this award.  Lisa Jones moved that a prioritized list of repairs to the gymnasium be made by a steering team comprised of our coaches, a school administrators, school board member, etc. 

ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade will obtain a prioritized list.  

INDIVIDUAL AND BUSINESS DUES

Susan Brunnert stated that Amy Harker is in the process of finalizing the business dues request letters and a packet to be sent to families.  

ACTION ITEM:  Amy Harker will finalize this project and get the correspondence out soon.

COACH’S REQUESTS
Vicki Bade has contacted all coaches, with the exception of Coach Lasmann, asking for this year’s budget requests.  Requests received to date are as follows:

Coach Byrd requested $67.43 for a new hitting softball hitting stick.  Motion made by Cindy Engelbrecht to make this purchase, seconded by Wilma Rowden.  Motion unanimously approved.

Cheer Coach Ida McClure had asked for information about the VEABC purchasing a “tear-away.”   Vicki Bade advised her to put the request in writing.  

It was noted that Coach Murray, who could not attend tonight’s meeting due to a conflict, may need another baseball bat for the boys baseball team.  Vicki Bade moved that $400 be awarded to Coach Murray for any baseball purchases necessary, since we will not have another meeting prior to the start of the baseball season.  Motion was seconded by Cindy Engelbrecht.  Motion carried.

ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade will contact the remaining coaches to remind them of the importance of getting their annual budget submitted so the VEABC can plan their fundraising events accordingly.   Ms. Bade will ask Coach Martin, Coach Murray, Ms. McClure and Coach Lasmann to get their requests in prior to the next meeting.

EAGLE CHECKING ACCOUNT

Robin Kleffner shared a new community initiative by the Maries County Bank, Eagle Checking Account.  Individuals who change their checking account to Eagle Checking will receive a free t-shirt and other promotional benefits, with $1.00 per month, per account, being donated to the school by Maries R-1!  This is an excellent opportunity to promote Maries R-1 athletics and to receive much needed funding.

ACTION ITEM:  Amy Harker was asked to check and see if this flyer can be mailed out with the VEABC membership drive newsletters.

SCREAMIN’ EAGLE SHOOT OUTS


ACTION ITEM:  This discussion item was tabled until the next meeting.

SEPTEMBER MEETING

Because the September meeting would fall on a night of the Maries County Fair, it was agreed to move the next meeting to Wednesday night, August 26, 2009.  

ACTION ITEM:  Vicki Bade will ensure this is noted in the Maries County Gazette.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for August 26, 2009, at Maries R-1.  Notes were taken by Lisa Jones.

